Tecumseh Woods Pool Board Meeting

11/14/2012

President Paula Schmiesing opened the meeting at 7:25 PM.

Board Attendance: Alan Lange, Shelia Friend, Dawn Widney, Mark Motter, Ronnie Fitchpatrick, Kazy Hinds

Board Absent: Shani Karn, Susan Davis

Others: Kris Stewart (pool manger), Lisa Clark (swim team), Jennifer Anderson (swim team), Jeff Lange (pool member), Grady Stewart (pool lifeguard) 

Previous Minutes were reviewed and accepted by the board.

Presidents Report:

The President shared the committee list it included names of members who wanted to help with the working committees that the board established at the last board meeting.  Working Committees are: Capital Improvements (chaired by Alan Lange), Social (Chaired by Dawn Widney), Maintenance (chaired by Alan Lange), Membership (chaired by Shelia Friend), & Human Resources (chaired by Kazy Hinds).  Since no one signed up to help Alan with Maintenance that committee was combined with Capital Improvements.  Committees are expected to begin meeting now and report their work at the next board meeting.  

Treasurer: 

Treasurer reports were shared.  

Profit and Loss Statement for the year to date was also shared.  

Total Income for 2012 was 

59,938.02

Expenses as of 11/10/2012 are
45,136.27 

Which leaves a total of 

14,801.75 

Cash Balance sheet shows that we have 29,929.83 in checking as of 11/10/2012

Board also discussed that the previous board made a policy in 2009 to put $50.00 of every family member’s dues annually in a capital improvement fund.  That does not show on the balance sheets at this time.  Board will talk to the previous Treasurer to find out how this was handled.  It is thought that it probably went into the general checking account and was not earmarked for a Capital Improvement Fund.  Board voted that from here forward a Capital Improvement Fund would be established and $50.00 be set aside into that from each family membership.  A motion was also made to move $6500.00 into a Capital Improvement Fund from the checking right now to cover the past years it was not done.  That motion was tabled for our next meeting, so we can check into the history of this a bit further.

Membership:

No new members at this time.  We did meet our goal in members for this year!

Swim Team:

Reported they had a great season!  Gave a check for $383.63 to the board to cover the hours the guards were paid for when they were guarding at practices this summer.
Swim team was encouraged to look into getting a 501c3, so grants could be applied for.

Old Business:

1. Filter Update – Alan reported that he had spoken with the folks at Porceline and the filter is scheduled to be fixed this spring prior to the opening of the pool.

2. Septic System – Alan reported that he has been speaking with the city and Jim Roth at the cemetery and there is a way we can get hooked into the city septic system.  There is much positive for us to do this because we may be dealing with EPA and others problems if we continue to use the system we have. Alan will keep reviewing this and keep us informed of the possibilities of tying into the city system.

3. Early payment time line was set.  February 15, 2013 (early pay) & April 15 (dues are due)

New Business:

Received the resignation letter from Susan Davis (Assistant Treasurer) due to the fact her family is relocating to Columbus.  It was received and accepted by the Board with regret.

Board decided that we would wait until the spring to look for an Assistant Treasurer.

Paula shared an idea of purchasing 2 canoes that could be used by members.  Jeff Lange spoke to this idea positively and shared his expertise and volunteered to get a quote for us through the company he deals with for POW.  

Kazy shared that she had been working with Shawn Hicks and updating the website.

Discussed the position of pool manger and what that job entails.  It was emphasized at this point that the Board made the decision to post all pool jobs every season (since it is seasonal employment).  All staff will be encouraged to re-apply from year to year.  By no means has anyone been fired, since we haven’t even begun hiring for the coming year.  At the Boards request, the Policy and Procedures Committee will be working on updating and creating Job Descriptions for Pool Manager and Lifeguards.  They will also be creating an Employee manual as well.  

Next board meeting will be held on Monday, December 17th at 7:00PM 
There will be a work session that evening at 6:00 PM, 

before the board meeting for those board members who can attend.

All meetings are at Westminster Presbyterian Church, 325 West Ash Street.

